
Dear Senator Reynolds
 
Thank you for requesting a submission in response to your appointment on the Australian
Disaster Resilience committee. As our submission, we would like the attached letter provided to

the Treasury on the 16th of December 2020 to be reconsidered.
 
An extensive survey was conducted with 224 participants taking part and providing their
feedback on current insurance rates. The attached letter provides an overview of the results
however if you would like a copy of all results please let me know.
 
Thank you
 
Sarah Booth
Chief Executive Officer
 

PO Box 907, Exmouth WA 6707

 
Show your support - Become A Member
Stay up to date - Find us on Facebook
 
We acknowledge the Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people and in particular the Baiyungu people, the traditional custodians of
the land, sky, and waterways of which the ECCI operates. We thank you for sharing and caring for the land in which we can learn and
we pay our respects to our elders past, present, and emerging.
 

 

 

    
  



 

  

Australian Government 

Att: The Treasury 
Langton Cres 
Parkes ACT 2600 

 

 

16 December 2020 

 

Dear Treasury, 

The Exmouth Chamber of Commerce and Industry (ECCI) is writing in support of the draft legislation 
document to establish a reinsurance pool for cyclones and related flood damage, to commence from 
1 July 2022. 

The Exmouth Chamber of Commerce is a not for profit organisation that represents our members 
consisting of local business owners. The purpose of the chamber is to support the local community 
through advocacy, support through capacity-building activities and lobbying on their behalf to local, 
state and federal government. 

The ECCI have engaged with our local community to understand the level of support and impact of 
the current insurance premiums and what the potential flow-on effect would be if such legislation 
was passed. 

In total we had 224 participants complete our survey (attached), 205 of these were property owners 
that have active insurance policies. Most respondents currently had an active residential home 
(93.46%) and contents insurance policies (53.27%) followed by 18.69% holding business building 
insurance and 18.22% business contents insurance.  

With most survey respondents holding residential policies, a majority of these are currently 
paying between $5,000 and $10,000 per year on insurance. When asked what would be a 
reasonable rate of insurance a majority of respondents indicated a 50 to 75% reduction in 
cost would be required and believe our premiums should align to other areas in the state.  

When asked what the benefits would be if they were to receive a reduction in the cost of 
insurance, 78.83% said it would add additional money to their household budget, reduce 
stress and improve their mental health (75.23%). Other responses that indicated those who 
didn’t currently have an active insurance policy (8.07% was due to the unforgeability. It was 
also indicated that if insurance was to become more affordable it would encourage 
residents to stay in town and continue to invest locally. 

 

        

 

   
  

  

       

       






